



Yukon Housing Corporation (Y-1) and Health and Social Services (H-1) PO Box 2703, Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 2C6

August 22, 2022

Currie Dixon, Chair Standing Committee on Public Accounts Yukon Legislative Assembly

Dear Currie Dixon:

On June 22nd, 2022, we received your letter with a request from the Standing Committee on Public Accounts:

"... to provide a report indicating the progress that has been made since the performance audit, as well as a detailed action plan, outlining how the Yukon Housing Corporation and the Department of Social Services will be implementing the Auditor General's recommendations in the future."

Pursuant to that request, please find attached the Yukon Housing Corporation and the Department of Health and Social Services' draft Action Plan and Status update. The document includes responses, actions, timelines and status updates, which link to the nine recommendations made in the Report of the Auditor General of Canada to the Legislative Assembly of Yukon – Yukon Housing – Yukon Housing Corporation – Department of Health and Social Services.

The draft Action Plan and Status update is the starting point for a more detailed and finalized plan that will be presented to the Office of the Auditor General in November 2022. Our work on this draft Action Plan and Status update is continuing and we will be engaging Yukon First Nations, Indigenous organizations, municipal governments, private and not for profit housing and service providers to confirm, clarify and enhance the proposed actions.

Part of the engagement process will include our fall 2022 Housing Summit, where we will work with our housing partners to discuss and identify ways to improve housing outcomes for the most vulnerable. As a result, the documents we are providing you today will continue to evolve and be adjusted between now and November, and beyond.

We look forward to sharing additional updates with the Public Accounts Committee as we finalize our action plan with community partners and take further action to implement the Auditor General's recommendations.

Sincerely

Ms. Mary Cameron

President

Yukon Housing Corporation

r. Ed van Randen Deputy Minister

Department of Health and Social Services

c: Allison Lloyd